
 

 

 

LONDON BOROUGH OF EALING 
NOTICE OF MAKING A TEMPORARY TRAFFIC 
ORDER AFFECTING ACTON LANE, PARK ROYAL 
Ealing Council has made the following temporary 
traffic order under section 14(1)(b) of the Road 
Traffic Regulation Act 1984: 
Title of order 
This Order can be referred to as: Temporary Traffic Order -
Acton Lane, Park Royal - 2023 
Reason for order 
This Order is needed to prevent any likelihood of danger 
to the public. 
Effect of order 
1. The Order will suspend the pay by phone parking places 

in Acton Lane on the eastern side (a) the six bays 
north-east of Wesley Avenue and (b) the six bays south 
of the private road leading to the Frogmore Estate. 

2. Whilst the suspension is in force no person shall cause or 
permit any vehicle to wait or load or unload a vehicle. 

3. The prohibition will apply only during such times and to 
such extent as shall from time to time be indicated by 
traffic signs. 

4. Nothing in the proposed Order will apply to:-
(a) anything done with the permission or at the 

direction of a police constable in uniform or a civil 
enforcement officer;

 (b) any vehicle being used for police, fire brigade or 
ambulance purposes. 

Date order will come into force. 
3rd August 2023 
Maximum duration of order 
This order will expire on 2nd February 2025 
Dated 2nd August 2023 

Tony Singh 
Chief Highways Engineer 

(The officer appointed for this purpose) 


